Vriesea ‘Jarrah’ by Derek Butcher Oct 2000

In August 2000 we visited John Catlan and Genny Vauhkonen in Queensland, and amongst their many plants we were impressed with one that had Vriesea platynema hybrid on the label. Many of the Vriesea hybrids with “scribblings” on the leaves seem to be crossed with similar flowering species whereas I believe a plant with flowers like ‘Poelmannii’ and leaves like platynema, or fosteriana, or fenestralis or --- would be a worthwhile goal. This plant that we saw was on the way towards this goal - hence our interest.
It has now flowered, been photographed, and named ‘Jarrah’ because of the very dark reddish/purple colour of the floral bracts. While the plant is 50cm diameter the inflorescence makes it seem top heavy. The scape is 65cm long and spike 25cm long.
It appears that this hybrid originated in the Pinegrove Nursery in NSW in the late 1980’s amongst others which have never been formally named and identified. Now that ‘Jarrah’ has been identified it may be the start of other clones still living and worthy of reproduction, being given names too.

From: derek [mailto:tillands@bigpond.com] 
Sent: Monday, 22 December 2014 9:48 AM
To: Geoff Lawn; Ross Little
Subject: Re: Vriesea 'Jarrah'

Geoff
I wrote the article in Oct 2000
I am intrigued how 'Jarrah' got to South Africa. We had that name on the label but we do not actively sell. John Catlan would have been advised but as far as I know the plant would have circulated under the name platynema hybrid which does not say much!
Derek
From: Geoff Lawn <grlcomosus@bigpond.com> 
Date:22/12/2014 05:24 (GMT+02:00) 
To: 'derek' <tillands@bigpond.com>, 'Ross Little' <pinegrovebromeliads@bigpond.com> 
Cc: Christo van Wijk <brommadness@gmail.com> 
Subject: RE: Vriesea 'Jarrah' 

Derek, 
Well, you or the Catlans or another grower must have had spare pups at some stage. It's as simple as A>B>C  ! 
Christo, from who, where and when did you get your Vriesea 'Jarrah' ? 
Geoff. 


[bookmark: _GoBack]From: brommadness [mailto:brommadness@gmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, 22 December 2014 3:31 PM
To: Geoff Lawn
Subject: RE: Vriesea 'Jarrah'
 
Hi Geoff, I’ve had it for about 6 years now, I bought it at Rays Palms in Pinetown South Africa. Ray had many connections to get plants that were not available, and travelled constantly.
I know lots of his plants came from Australia and also from Michael Kiehl. But most of his plants I have no idea where they came from.... he died 2 or 3 years ago , and when his daughter sold his collection I got 185 broms that were on my wish list for around 15 years!! I never even thought they would be in SA.
Hope this helps? 
Christo.
 
 

